

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2E

Representing the communities of Burleith, Georgetown, and Hillandale 3265 S Street, NW • Washington, DC 20007

(202) 724-7098 • anc2e@dc.gov

March 8, 2022

Dr. Lewis Ferebee Chancellor DC Public Schools 1200 First Street NW Washington, DC 20002 Lewis.Ferebee@k12.dc.gov

RE: Allowing Hardy Middle School to Use the Playing Field at the Old Georgetown Day School on MacArthur Boulevard NW

Dear Chancellor Ferebee,

On February 28, 2022 ANC 2E held its regularly scheduled public meeting, which was properly noticed and attended by six commissioners, constituting a quorum. At this meeting the Commission adopted the following resolution by a vote of (6-0-0) with regard to the above-referenced matter:

WHEREAS, according to Hardy Middle School's Parent Teacher Organization (PTO), the school's sports programs are growing and very active but do not have a nearby quality playing field for the coming spring and fall sports seasons,

WHEREAS, the neighborhood's Duke Ellington Field is not scheduled for renovation until after the fall sports season, and

WHEREAS, the former Georgetown Day School site on MacArthur Boulevard NW is the property of the DC Government, administered by the DC Public Schools (DCPS), and includes a playing field in good condition with a large parking lot.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that ANC 2E requests that the DC Public Schools considers allowing Hardy Middle School teams to play on the MacArthur Boulevard NW field and to respond in writing by the end of March 2022.

Commissioners Kishan Putta (<u>2E01@anc.dc.gov</u>) and Rick Murphy (<u>2E03@anc.dc.gov</u>) are the Commission's representatives in this matter.

COMMISSIONERS:

Respectfully submitted,

Richard Y. Murphy, Jr. Rick Murphy Chair, ANC 2E